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CITY OF PORTLAND

NOTICE OF VIOLATION

June 26, 2001

Stephanie Villacci

74 Hawthorne Street

Portland, Maine 04103

RE: The Shady Lady (cbl 032-R-007)

Dear Ms. Villacci:

An evaluation of your property at the above location on June 26, 2001 revealed exterior fencing. The property is located in the Waterfront Historic District and is subject to the City’s Historic Preservation Ordinance, Article IX of the Land Use Code Section 14-634(a) indicates that a Certificate of Appropriateness is required for exterior alterations prior to installation, including:
1. Site features other than vegetation including, without limitation, fencing, walls, paving and grading.

The City records indicate that approvals have not been granted for the fencing installed along the Wharf Street side of your location. There are no applications pending in our records. You are in violation of Section 14-634 of the Land Use Code of the City of Portland. 

This is a notice of violation pursuant to Section 14-461 of the Land Use Code. All referenced articles must be removed within 24 hours of the date of this notice. A reinspection will occur on the premises on June 27, 2001 at which time compliance will be required. This constitutes an appealable decision pursuant to Section 14-471 of the Land Use Ordinance. If you wish to erect any elements in any exterior location you must apply to the City of Portland Planning Department for a Certificate of Appropriateness.

 Failure to comply will result in this office referring the matter to the City of Portland Corporation Counsel for legal action and possible civil penalties, as provided for in Section 1-15 of the Code and Title 30-A M.R.S.A.ss 4452.

Please feel free to contact me at 874-8700.

Sincerely,

Tammy Munson

Code Enforcement Officer/Field Supervisor

389 Congress St  Portland, Maine 04101 (207) 874-8700  FAX  874-8716 TTY 874-8936


